



28. Calculate the perim	eter of the figure below	7.		
(A) 94cm				
(B) $84cm$	5 16	bern and the second s		
(C) 140cm (D) 120cm	24cm			
(D) 130cm		\dashv		
29 A set of anadruplets	narticipating in the me	aiden edition of African Mathe	matics Olympiad has a	
combined age of 38	vears and 8 months. F	ind the age of each pupil.	maties Orympiae has a	
(A) 8 years 7months	(B) 8 years 9 month	s (C) 10yrs and 2 months	(D) 9 years 8months	
30. If the lengths of a s	quare field are increase	ed by 12cm, by how many cm	will the perimeter	
increase?				
(A) 48cm	(B) 12cm	(C) 144cm	(D) 24cm.	
	CIVI	CEDUCATION		
31. Who was the first m	nilitary head of State in	Nigeria?		
A. General Yakubu	Gowon	B. General Sani Abacha		
C. General Muritala	a Mohammed	D. Major Gen. Aguy Iror	nsi	
32, The head of Local	Government Council in	Nigeria is		
A. Administrator	B. Councilor	C. Chairman	D. Commissioner	
33. What is the major e	export commodity in N	igeria?	D Dataslam	
A. U000a 24 The title of the tred	B. KUDEr itional rular of Vana ia	C. Groundnut	D. Petroleum	
A Oba	R Obi	 C Fmir	D Ooni	
35. Which agency of or	vernment is responsible	le for printing and minting the	Nigerian currency?	
A Central Rank	B Ministry of Finar	ice C Ministry of Trade	D National Assembly	
36 The sum total of a r	eonle's way of life is	e. ministry of flade		
A Fthnicity	R Religion	C Socialisation	D Culture	
37 Who was the first or	resident of Nigeria ?	C. Docialisation		
Δ Sir Δhmadu Rall	Such of Mgena :	pari C Chief M K O Abiala	D Dr Nnamdi Azikiwa	
A. OII AIIIIIauu DOIII 38 Nigeria hacama an i	ndenendent Nation in	$\frac{1}{2}$ $\frac{1}{1}$ $\frac{1}$		
$\Delta = 101/$	R 1076	C 1060	D 1066	
A. 1714 20 We have traffic reas	D.1720	0.1900	D . 1700	
Δ A most read users	mations in order to	D Voon off drambonda from	nur rooda	
A. Arrest road users	a in anod above	D. Reep on arunkards from (our roads	
\bigcirc . Ivialitial the road	s in good snape	D. Prevent carelessness and a	accidents on our roads	
40. Which of the follow	ving is NUT a way of re	educing unemployment?	- 4 4	
A. Building of new	industries	B. Encouraging private inves	stment	
C. Investment more	in agriculture	D. Relying on foreign produc	cts	
41. Which of the follow	ving is NOT a tier of go	overnment in Nigeria?		
A. Federal governm	ent B. Regional gover	nment C. State government	D. Local government	
42. Which of the follow	ving is NOT a food cro	p?		
A. Cotton	B. Maize	C. Millet	D. Rice	
43. The Alafin is the par	ramount ruler of	Kingdom		
A. Benin	B. Egba's	C. Igbo	D Oyo	
44. Iron ore can be four	nd in state .			
A. Kaduna	B.Kogi	C. Lagos	D. Sokoto	
45. Which of the following ethnic group is NOT found in Nigeria?				
A. Gwari	B. Hermite	C. itsekiri	D. Nupe	
			1	

46	. The Age grade syst	tem of association is comr	nonly practiced by the	culture			
	A. Ijaw	B. Hausa	C. Igbo	D. Yoruba			
47.	47. The horse in the Nigerian Coat of Arm represents						
	A. beauty	B. dignity	C. good soil	D. strength			
48.	The primary respon	sibility of government is t	to	C			
	A. protect lives and	l property B. provide free	education C. punish crimin	als D. build roads			
49.	A student that is alv	vays absent from school is	s a				
	A. Vandal	B. Radical	C. Thug	D. Truant			
50.	Nigeria before inde	pendence was ruled by the	e				
	A. British	B. French	C. German	D. Italian			
51	. The main reason fo	or the establishment of fed	eral government collages (l	FGC) is to promote			
	A. free education	B. culture	C. disintegration	D. unity			
52.	Which organ of gov	vernment has the power to	impeach the President in N	ligeria?			
	A. Executive	B. Judiciary	C. Legislator	D. Military			
53.	The current system	of education in Nigeria is					
	A. 5,4,4	B. 6,3,4	C. 7,3,4	D. 9,3,4			
54.	54. The knowledge acquired within the family iseducation						
	A. Elementary	B. Formal	C. Informal	D. Inherited			
55.	Which of the follow	ving is NOT a negative be	havior				
	A. discrimination	B. nepotism	C. favouritism	D. integrity			
56.	The white color in t	he Nigeria flag signifies					
	A. commerce	B. good soil	C. agriculture	D. peace			
57.	Which of the follow	ving is the main function of	of the Independent National	Electoral Commission?			
	A. conducting elec	tions	B. managing the country's	s population			
	C. arresting financi	al offenders	D. providing emergency n	naterials			
58.	What is the full mea	aning of W.H.O?					
	A. Whole Health C	Organization	B. World Health Or	ganization			
	C. Women Health	Organization	D. Western Health (Organization			
59.	Law enforcement A	gencies in Nigeria include	es the followings EXCEPT				
	A. Army	B. ICPC	C. Militant	D. NDLEA			
60.	At what age is one of	qualified to vote in an elec	ction in Nigeria?				
	A. 16	B. 18	C. 20	D. 30			

ENGLISH LANGUAGE

INSTRUCTION: SELECT THE OPTION THAT BEST FILLS THE GAP IN EACH SENTENCE						
61. Kindly share these fruits the three pupils.						
A. on	B. between	C. over	D. among			
62 The superlative of t	62 The superlative of the word <u>BAD</u> is					
A. baddest	B. worse	C. badoo	D. worst			
63. The president smile	63. The president smiled me before presenting the award.					
A. with	B. on	C. at	D. for			
64 Mr Efe returned from Lagos a fortnight ago. This means he returned						
A. four weeks ag	go B. two days ago	C. two weeks ago	D. four days ago			
65. Adaku is too full of herself. This means that she is						
A. growing fat	B. a bully	C. timid	D. proud			

	Celebrating Excellence in Educational Leadership						
INS	INSTRUCTION: IDENTIFY THE CORRECTLY SPELT WORD IN EACH SENTENCE.						
66.	A regular physical	is important	for a healthy living.				
	A. excercise	B. excersice	C. exersice	D. exercise			
67.	Food is a basic	for a growing c	hild.				
	A. necesity	B. neccessity	C. necessity	D. neccesity			
68.	Mosquito is a dangero	ous	causing malaria.	j			
	A. parasite	B. parrasite	C. parracite	D. paracyte			
69.	Failure is the direct co	onsequence of a	nd a poor study habit.	1 2			
	A. indescipline	B. indiscipline	C. indicipline	D. indisipline			
70.	The murder	ed his victim in cold bl	ood.	1			
	A. assasin	B. asasin	C. asassin	D. assassin			
71.	The recomm	nended a painkiller for	her flu.				
, 1,	A. Phamarcist	B. Phermacist	C. pharmacist	D. Phamercist			
72	Tunde's performance	at the Olympiad exam	his teacher				
, 2.	A infurriated	R infuririated	<u>C</u> inferiorated	D infuriated			
73	The testified	d that the driver was red	c. interiorated	D. IIIIuIIated			
15.	A passanger	B passenger	C pasanger	D nacangar			
71	A. passaliget	D. passeliger	C. pasaliget	D. pasenger			
/4.		sewing equipment used	a for cutting materials.	D			
76	A. scisors	B. scissose	C. scissorce	D. scissors			
/5.	Cassava is a good sou	rce of	a 1 1 1				
	A. carbohydrate	B. carbonhydrate	e C. cabohydrate	D. carbohidrate			
IN	STRUCTION: IDEN	TIFY THE OPTION	NEAREST IN MEAN	NING			
76.	The inter-house spo	orts competition is an <u>A</u>	<u>NNUAL</u> event in my s	school.			
	A. termly	B. seasonal	C. monthly	D. yearly			
//.	My dad helps with my	homework <u>OCCASIC</u>	<u>DNALLY.</u>				
70	A. regularly	B. rarely	C. often	D. sometimes			
/ð.	Pupils are always <u>INC</u>	<u>B</u> curious	ing a new experience.	D excited			
70	Riola was COMPFL	D. currous	sk in the garden	D. excited			
1).	A helped	B hegged	C encouraged	D forced			
80.	The teacher OFTEN e	ends her class with an i	nteresting story.	D. Ioreed			
	A. always	B. seldomly	C. Sometimes	D. frequently			
81.	Mr Ojukwu is CR A	FTY in his business d	ealings.				
	A. creative	B. kind	C. cunning	D. smart			
82.	The movie at the ci	nema was BORING.	-				
	A. educative	B. uninteresting	C. amusing	D. exciting			
83.	Usman was <u>FORTUN</u>	ATE he wasn't punish	ed for the crime.				
0.4	A. woeful	B. happy	C. surprised	D. lucky			
84.	The driver DEPARTE	<u>D</u> Kano last week.		D mariaita 1			
05	A. left The young engineer n	B. returned to	U. VISILED TE regult of the field r	D. revisited			
83.	A misleading	R false	$\frac{\Gamma E}{C}$ correct	D approved			
	A. Inisicauling	D. Iaise		D. approved			
INSTRUCTION: IDENTIFY THE OPTION OPPOSITE IN MEANING							
86. Tunde worked in the farm with a BLUNT cutlass.							
	A. blurred	B. long	C. worn out	D. sharp			
87.	The gold wristwatch I	Fatima bought in the tra	de fair is EXPENSIV	<u>E.</u>			
	A. beautiful	B. exorbitant	C. costly	D. cheap			
88.	She expressed <u>SHYN</u>	ESS while making the	valedictory speech.	-			
	A. timidity	B. compassion	C. bashfulness	D. confidence			

Celebrating Excellence in Educational Leadership

89. The furniture is made of DELICATE materials.					
А.	fragile	B. wooden	C. durable	D. colourful	
90. Mr Chu	ıkwu earns a liv	ving from IMPORTING	$\frac{1}{2}$ goods and services.		
А.	Producing	B. selling	Č. trading	D. exporting	
91. Mr Ade	e drives his nev	v car <u>RECKLESSLY.</u>			
А.	carefully	B. carelessly	C. slowly	D. speedily	
92. The wit	ness claimed h	e was <u>IGNORANT</u> of t	he cause of the argument	t.	
А.	unaware	B. doubtful	C. knowledgeable	D. uncertain	
93. The new pupil is RELUCTANT to participate in classroom activities.					
А.	shy	B. hesitant	C. willing	D. uninterested	
94. Preye scored <u>ABOVE</u> the class average in his Maths test.					
А.	within	B. below	C. almost	D. more than	
95. The trial judge was IMPARTIAL in his final judgement.					
А.	fair	B. praised	C. diligent	D. biased	

<u>COMPREHENSION</u>: BEAUTY AND THE BEAST

Beauty and Beast is one of the most popular Disney films of all times. It was first shown in 1991 and it was soon praised by both film critics and viewers. A new version has recently been produced in 3D for 2010 Christmas.

The film tells the story of Beast, an ugly and furious monster who lives in an old medieval castle accompanied by a group of animated house objects like candles, teapots, clocks, brooms and wardrobes. In truth, Beast is a prince whom a witch placed a curse because of his arrogance. If he wants to break the spell, he must learn to love before he is twenty one years old. The countdown is over when the last petal of a magic rose falls down.

His character begins to change when he meets and falls in love with Belle, an imaginative young woman from a provincial French town who lives with her insane father and loves reading. From now on, the ugly and furious monster becomes gentler and kinder but he has to fight against Gaston, a handsome man who wants to marry Belle.

Finally, love triumphs, Beast defeats Gaston and he gets to conquer Belle's heart. The curse disappears. Beast becomes prince Adam again and they lived happily ever after.

96. The original personality of the Beast according to the passage was?

A. An ugly and furious monster		B. A handsome suitor		
C. An arrogant son of a king		D. A prince from a provincial french town		
97. The behaviour of the Beast began to change when he				
A. was cursed by a witch		B. got attracted to Belle		
C. Fought Gaston		D. lived alone in the castle		
98. H	98. How long did it take Disney to reproduce a new version of the film?			
	A. twenty years	B. twelve years	C. ten years	D. nineteen years
99.	Belle lives with her	?		
	A. loving father	B. insane mother	C. handsome suitor	D. mentally ill father
100. The curse was finally broken when				
A. the Beast won Belle's heart.		B. the last petal of a magic rose fell down		
C. Gaston won the heart of Belle		D the prince became kind and gentle		